

APPROVED



Lake George Charter School

Minutes

Special Board Meeting 12/10/2024

Town Hall

Date and Time

Tuesday December 10, 2024 at 5:00 PM

Location

Gym

Directors Present

A. Redd, F. Zuercher, J. Beall, J. Gilley

Directors Absent

None

Ex Officio Members Present

S. Bissue

Non Voting Members Present

S. Bissue

Guests Present

A. Patton, H. Olivares, K. Snare (remote), N. Sawyer

I. Opening Items

A.

Record Attendance

B. Call the Meeting to Order

J. Gilley called a meeting of the board of directors of Lake George Charter School to order on Tuesday Dec 10, 2024 at 4:43 PM.

C. Work Session 4:30-5:30

1. Michelle Normandin asked if there was any updates on the expansion.

Jim Beall responded that we have 1 year left on our contract with RE 2, but that they (RE 2) told us to stop with the expansion.

Sam Bissue added to the response that she met with Dr. Harrison and that they are starting elaborations to renew our contract with expansion added to the contract.

2. Heather Robison asked what is the process of adding a new board member?

Julie Gilley responded they will need to enter a Letter of Intent by Jan. 6 by 4pm. The position is posted at the post office and in the school foyer.

Heather Robison responded what happens if no one puts in a letter of intent? Can we be flexible?

Julie Gilley responded that she will look at the policy.

3. Michelle Normandin asked if there is a new timeline for the expansion?

Jim Beall responded that the current timeline will have to change.

4. Lizzie Meyer asked about getting plumbing hooked up in the modulars since our timeline has expanded.

Jim Beall responded that we will start looking into this.

5. Noel Sawyer asked about getting a canopy between the 2 modulars.

Jim Beall responded that we are already looking at grants to get this done.

Sam Bissue added that we have hired a grant writer and that we meet every 2 weeks.

6. Michelle Normandin asked when will the bus arrive?

Sam Bissue responded that Michelle Miller is looking into getting it inspected and that it should be here sometime next week.

7. Noel Sawyer ask what the bus will be used for?

Sam Bissue responded that it will be used for field trips.

8. Warren Morales said that he appreciates our board and all they are doing for us.

9. Sam Bissue asked if there will be another Town Hall in the spring?

Jim Beall responded that they are going to start trying to have one every quarter.

II. Closing Items

A. Adjourn Meeting

There being no further business to be transacted, and upon motion duly made, seconded and approved, the meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
J. Beall